
MINUTES 
 

October 7, 2019  
 
 

Board met in regular session with Thomas Shuttlesworth, Ronald Paul and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Sgt Brian Wolfe, PSP, Patty Nye, Deann Devine, Marty Brennan, Larry 
Hoke, and James Drum. 
 
Sgt Wolfe gave an update on the drug problems within our area to include a major arrest for a 
drug death.  He also gave statistics on the call response by his station.  The Board thanks him 
for coming personally to present his updated. 
 
M. Brennan inquired about the complaint he had presented last meeting.  Chairman stated that 
no new information was available.  Mr. Brennan requested a copy of the Ordinance on 
Nuisance.  Secy to send a copy. Patty Nye asked is the township was still going to assist on the 
installation of the additional banners.  Chairman stated we would support as promised.. Ms 
Devine asked is any response from neighbor on condition of property.  Letter was sent but no 
reply had been received to date.  Also in question is if the property is in violation of any specific 
code in the ordinance. 
 
Executive Session conducted to discuss applications for part-time employee.  Two applications 
received.  Interviews to be conducted and Supervisor Paul will present selection at next 
meeting for confirmation of employment. 
 
Correspondence (1) Dauphin Cty CED – C-Pace program for clean energy; (2) Dauphin Cty Cons 
Dist. – Chapter 102 and NPDES permit info; (3) Brian McFeaters, SEO – Fee Schedule for 2020 
 
Payment to New Enterprise for W. Broad St. project - $75,250.08 – motion by Shuttlesworth, 
second by Paul to pay from State Account.  Motion Carried.  Payment to America Rock Salt 
$1740.95 – motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to pay from State Account. Motion 
carried. Bridge decking replacement schedule for 2020.  Road work of trimming and drain 
cleaning to continue.  Payment to Halloween Parade Committee approved as listed in budget. 
 
Discussion of request for Deer Crossing signs in area of Fairview Cemetery.  Board decided not 
to move forward on this request.  
 
Payment to Firemen’s Relief Fund due NLT Nov. 19, 2019 – Board tabled until next meeting. 
 
Being no further business, motion by Shuttlesworth, second by Paul to adjourn, motion carried 


